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UN Working Group on Arbitrary Detention held its 89th session, concluding 2020 with 92 opinions adopted
GENEVA (4 December 2020) –The United Nations Working Group on Arbitrary Detention held its 89th session from 23 to 27 November 2020. 
The meeting which was held virtually on an exceptional basis, allowed the Working Group to continue considering and adopting individual cases, in accordance with its mandate, in the context of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]During the session, the Working Group adopted 32 opinions concerning deprivation of liberty in 21 countries. As such, the group will conclude 2020 with 92 opinions. The advance edited versions of the opinions will be made available on the website of the Working Group. (https://www.ohchr.org/EN/Issues/Detention/Pages/OpinionsadoptedbytheWGAD.aspx)
The Working Group has a mandate to investigate allegations of individuals being deprived of their liberty in an arbitrary way or inconsistently with international human rights standards, and to recommend remedies such as release from detention and compensation, when appropriate. 
In 2020, the expert group also issued Deliberation No. 10, which identifies comprehensive reparations to which victims of arbitrary deprivation of liberty are entitled.  In its Deliberation No. 11, the group establishes a set of guidelines to prevent arbitrary deprivation of liberty during public health emergencies.
In October 2020, the UN Human Rights Council appointed Ms. Miriam Estrada-Castillo (Ecuador) and Mr. Mumba Malila (Zambia). Both members participated in the session of the Working Group.
ENDS
The Working Group on Arbitrary Detention is comprised of five independent expert members from around the world: Ms. Leigh Toomey (Australia), Chair-Rapporteur, Ms. Elina Steinerte (Latvia), Vice-Chair, Ms. Miriam Estrada-Castillo (Ecuador), Mr. Mumba Malila (Zambia), Mr. Seong-Phil Hong (Republic of Korea). 
The Working Groups are part of what is known as the Special Procedures of the Human Rights Council. Special Procedures, the largest body of independent experts in the UN Human Rights system, is the general name of the Council's independent fact-finding and monitoring mechanisms that address either specific country situations or thematic issues in all parts of the world. Special Procedures' experts work on a voluntary basis; they are not UN staff and do not receive a salary for their work. They are independent from any government or organization and serve in their individual capacity.
For more information, please contact Lucie Viersma (+41 22 928 9380 / lviersma@ohchr.org).
Follow news related to the UN's independent human rights experts on Twitter @UN_SPExperts. 
Concerned about the world we live in?
Then STAND UP for someone's rights today.
#Standup4humanrights
and visit the web page at http://www.standup4humanrights.org
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